## 24<sup>th</sup> February 2017 Newsletter



We aim to create an exceptional school that harbours confidence, respect and a love of learning and prepares children for the challenges and adventures of life.



Mojo's great Giant drawing

Foxes Lane, Mousehole, Penzance, Cornwall, TR19 6QQ Tel: 01736 731427

www.mousehole.cornwall.sch.uk @MouseholeSch At the last Celebration Assembly the Star Award certificates went to Oliver and Chloe in Dinghy Class, Beau, Morwenna and Zach in Skiff Class, Morgan, Meryn and Sennen in Lugger Class and Harrison, Sam and Maddie in Schooner Class. This week they



go to Ben and Poppy in Dinghy Class, Mercy, Mollie and Flo in Skiff Class, Zach, Finley and Charlotte in Lugger Class and Luke, Marco and Rose in Schooner Class. Congratulations and well done, you are all Mousehole stars!

Well done to all of **Skiff Class** for composing such a beautiful Lutey and Mermaid Musical. The magical songs were stunning and everyone read and played wonderfully to their visiting parents. Thank you to Miss

Judge for guiding the children during the composition and thank you to all the family members who attended, the children were very enthusiastic about showing you their work. Beware of the giants next half term!



You will have noticed our new **Traversing Wall** in the playground. This project was funded by PE Premium money and is the result of work by the school council and a whole school debate managed by Maddie, Jonah and Marco our parliamentarians. The children seem very excited about it. Please support your children to follow our expectations of not using the equipment outside of school hours.











The children in **Dinghy Class** have been busy making their wolf traps in their outdoor area. They made a selection of delicious food to entice Mr Wolf and it worked, they caught him in one of their newly created traps! They have also been making their own beautiful model pig houses out of straw, wood and brick which

are on display in the corridor. The children even made their own cob bricks.



The **High 5** A-team played a league game against Marazion B-team and won 15-0! The player of the game was Sam for his casual yet accurate shooting. Well done everyone! Unfortunately, the football team were knocked out in the quarter-finals of the Trevor Broad Shield after winning it last year. We would like to wish Connor Downs the best of luck they have a strong team and may well go on to win the county wide competition this year. Before half term we played two games of **Hockey** against teams from Bodriggy School. We won both games scoring a total of ten goals. We have now won our league and go through to the finals. Charlie was the player of the day for his improved game play and skillful shooting. If you have a child in Years 2 to 5 that might be interested in being in next year's school hockey team, pop along to **Penzance Hockey Club** on a Tuesday at 5:30pm, a lot of Mousehole children attend.

We would like to thank all of you that attended **Parent Consultations** this week. We hope you found them useful and informative. If you were not able to make an appointment or if you have anything you were not able to talk about at the meeting, then please speak to your child's class teacher or arrange an appointment with the school office.



Thank you to anyone who added to our poster of skills. We will use it to help plan the next steps in designing a progression of some of these skills. If you were not able to finish reading Mr Roynon's response to previous feedback it is available on our website or from the school office.

## Dates for your diary:

Don't forget, a full and up to date listing of school events and dates can be found on the CALENDAR page of our website.

Monday, 27<sup>th</sup> February – Badminton finals Years 3&4 at Mounts Bay.

Wednesday, 1<sup>st</sup> March – Schooner Class field trip.

Thursday, 2<sup>nd</sup> March – World Book Day.

Thursday, 2<sup>nd</sup> March – St Pirans concert with Year 4 children.

Monday, 6<sup>th</sup> March – Gool Peran Lowen / St Pirans Day lunch menu.

Wednesday, 8<sup>th</sup> March – Swimming gala for Year 3 & 4 children.

Monday, 13<sup>th</sup> March – High 5 v Nancledra School.

Monday, 13<sup>th</sup> March – Songfest – Rockin All Over The World concert.

Tuesday, 14<sup>th</sup> March – Swimming gala for Year 5&6 children.

Wednesday, 15<sup>th</sup> March – Schooner Class field trip.

## www.mousehole.cornwall.sch.uk

@MouseholeSch